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COUNTY LOSES LONG -TIME 
COUNTY COMMISSIONER 
AND FRIEND  
Rose Marie McQuaid 
 
The County of Midland lost one of its 
female pioneers on Labor Day. Former 
Midland County commissioner and 
realtor Rose Marie McQuaid died on 
Sept. 4 at the age of 88. 
 
"Ronnie was an amazing lady who was 
committed to good government," 
County Administrator/Controller 
Bridgette Gransden said. "She cared 
about this community, the county as an 
organization, and the people who 
worked here." 
 
For 32 years, McQuaid served Midland 
County residents as she faithfully took her seat at board of commissioner 
meetings. During her 16 terms on the board, McQuaid helped guide the county 
through major construction projects such as a new Juvenile Care Center, County 
Services Building, and jail. 
 
"Ronnie was bright, astute, had a great sense of humor and she listened. She 
listened to all sides of a discussion and didn't let partisanship stand in her way. 
She acted based on her conscience and stayed true to herself in how she led while 
on the board," Gransden said. 
 
From 2000 until her retirement in 2012, McQuaid was one of only two 
Democrats on the board. She was also the only woman to serve on the board 
from 2002 to 2012. 
 
Read the Sept. 6, 2017 Midland Daily News story by John Kennett online. 

 
 
         Back to top 

  
DID YOU KNOW?  

 

 
 

The Midland Farmerõs Market is still 
open on Wednesdays, 2:00-7:00 p.m., 
and on Saturdays, 7:00 a.m.-1:00 p.m., 
through October 28. If  you canõt make 
it down yourself, market partner Run 
Around Errand Service can make the 
trip for you.  
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SHERIFFõS OFFICE GETS KIDS SCHOOL-READY 
 

 
This year, the Midland County Sheriff's Office Community Awareness Team 
partnered with the Midland Firefighters Youth Foundation to provide backpacks 
and school supplies to help 20 Midland County youth transition from the 
Midland County Juvenile Care Centerõs day treatment program to public school.  
 
Amanda Oster, above with Sheriff  Scott Stephenson and Midland Firefighter Jim 
Daveluy, is president of  the Sheriffõs Office Community Awareness Team. She 
says, òThis program is a great example of  how our team works with the Sheriff  
and other organizations to foster a good relationship between the community and 
law enforcement and first responders.ó 

 

 
MEET BRENDA POLLARD  
Human Resources Specialist and 
Executive Assistant 
 
Brenda comes to the County of  
Midland with extensive experience in 
the Saginaw County Controllerõs 
Office and Personnel Office as an 
executive assistant and personnel 
analyst. Most recently, she was 
administrative assistant to the Public 
Works Director, Thomas Township 
Department of  Public Works. 
 
Brenda has a Bachelor of  Science 
degree from Central Michigan University in Business Administration. She enjoys 
spending time with her family, which includes two kids in college, and supporting 
the Michigan State University Pompon Team. 
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 IMPORTANT DATES  
 

October  ð MSU Extension Chili Month  

 

Oct. 1 ð World Vegetarian Day  

 

Oct.  2 ð Child Health Day ; Stop 

Bullying Day  

Oct. 3  ð Employee Appreciation 

Awards  (Bd of Comm.  9:00 am)  

Oct. 7 -8 ð Annual Fallen Firefighters  

Memorial Weekend  

Oct. 8 -14 ð Fire Prevention Week  

Oct. 9 ð Columbus Day  

Oct. 10 ð Deadline to register to vote 

in November election  

Oct. 12 ð National Farmers Day/MSU 

Extension 

Oct. 1 6 ð Bossõs Day 

Oct. 28 ð Make a Difference Day  

 

 

MORE DATES 

Nov. 1   ɐ Board of Commissioners 

adopts general appropriations 

resolution and budget  

Nov. 5   ɐ Daylight Savings Time ends; 

change your smoke alarm batteries  

Nov. 7 ð Midland County election  

Nov. 10    ɐ Vete ranõs Day (County 

offices closed)  

Nov. 12  ╖  Mid -Land Run Half 

Marathon  

Nov. 5 -11  ╖  Winter Hazards Awareness 

Week  

Nov. 16 ╖  Great American Smokeout  

Nov. 23 -24  ╖  County offices closed for 

Thanksgiving  

 

 

 

VOTE 

 NOV. 

 7TH 

https://co.midland.mi.us/sheriff.aspx
https://www.google.com/search?q=child+health+day&ie=&oe=#q=fallen+firefighters+memorial+weekend
http://www.halfmarathons.net/michigan-the-mid-land-run-half-marathon-10k-5k/
http://www.halfmarathons.net/michigan-the-mid-land-run-half-marathon-10k-5k/
http://www.knhome.org/event/winter-hazards-awareness-week-2017/
http://www.knhome.org/event/winter-hazards-awareness-week-2017/
http://www.cancer.org/healthy/stayawayfromtobacco/greatamericansmokeout/


MIDLAND COUNTYõS 2016 AUDIT RESULTS ARE IN 
County Receives Certificate of  Achievement  
 
In addition to an unmodified opinion on the 2016 budget, the highest 
level of  assurance an independent auditor can provide, the County 
also received the Certificate of  Achievement for Excellence in 
Financial Reporting for its 2015 audit. 
 
The Certificate was established in 1945 by the Government Finance 
Officers Association to encourage and assist state and local 
governments to go beyond the minimum requirements of 
generally-accepted accounting principles. 

  
Administrator/Controller Bridgette Gransden says the auditor 
from Rehmann Robson praised the Countyõs job of  containing 
costs, maintaining the budget, and planning for unfunded liabilities, including the 
pension plan and retiree health care. 

 

NEW TOOLS TO PREVENT VETERANS 

SUICIDE  

The U.S. Department of  Veterans Affairs is calling 
on all communities, state/federal/county VA offices, 
veteran service organizations, military service 
organizations, veterans, service members, families, 
caregivers, survivors, Community Veterans 
Engagement Boards (CVEBs), Community Action 
Boards (CABs), and Veteran Community 
Partnerships (VCPs) to join them in preventing 
veteran suicide. 

 
Check out the Veterans Outreach Toolkit on the Countyõs website or call Veteranõs Counselor Ross Ahlich at (989) 
832-6843 for more information. 
 
 

COUNTY SETS 2018 SENIOR 
SERVICES MILLAGE  
 
The Board of  Commissioners unanimously set the 
2018 millage rate for services to seniors at 0.85 
mills, below the 2014 voter-approved cap of  0.90 
mills. 
 
Any budget surplus this year will be used for the 
future replacement of  the Sanford Senior Center 
which was declared a total loss by their flood 
insurance carrier. 
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   Watch the most recent Board of  Commissioners meeting and check out meeting agendas/minutes here.  

 

http://www.gfoa.org/cafr
http://www.gfoa.org/cafr
https://co.midland.mi.us/AdminController.aspx
https://www.va.gov/nace/myVA/
https://co.midland.mi.us/Portals/0/Midland%20County/Documents/Veterans/myVAoutreachToolkitPreventingVeteranSuicideIsEveryonesBusiness.pdf
https://co.midland.mi.us/Commissioners/BoardMeetings.aspx


CITY AND COUNTY 

RECOGNIZED FOR FLOOD 

RESPONSE EFFORTS 

Midland City and County officials were 
recognized by the Midland Area Chamber of  
Commerce as òMembers of  the Quarteró last 
month. The recognition was given for the 
outstanding way in which the organizations 
supported businesses and residents through 
their flood response. 
 
Accepting the award for the City and County 
(left to right) were Selina Tisdale, City Clerk, 
Karen Murphy, Parks & Recreation Director, 
Jenifier Boyer, Emergency Management 
Coordinator, and Lisa Hall, 9-1-1 Director. 

 

UNITED WAY CAMPAIGN KICKS OFF  

Midland County United Way Co-chairs Jessica Gilkins, Board of  
Commissioners, Marisa Boulton, Community Corrections, and Shelly 
Peters, District Court, kicked off  the 2017 campaign by announcing the 
Countyõs goal of  $21,000. 
 
Campaign activities will have a òsuper heroesó theme and include a jeans 
day and weekly potlucks. Employees will also have a chance to send a 
Super Hero. Both Superman and Wonder Woman are on tap for the 
event. 
 
 

MAKE A DIFFERENCE ð MAKE MUSIC 
FOR A CHILD  
 
The Midland Alumnae Chapter of Sigma Alpha Iota 
(SAI) is collecting used instruments, music and music 
stands in good repair and putting them into the hands 
of  students in area schools or shipping them 
internationally to countries in need, such as Haiti . 

 
Gaye Terwillegar, SAI member and Midland County Commissioner, says SAIõs Great Lakes Bay Music 
Instrument Recovery program is a great way for families with old, unused instruments to recycle those 
instruments back into use while providing music education opportunities. 
 
òSigma Alpha Iota is an international music fraternity dedicated to education and growth in music. Our local 
chapter is proud of the work we do in support of this program. We were recently recognized in our fraternityõs 
publication for our ongoing efforts to provide recycled music instruments, music and stands to students in the 
local area as well as in the region and in other countries,ó Gaye says. 

If you have an instrument, music or a stand to donate, please contact an SAI member in your area or call Judy 
Minar at 989-832-9906 or Mary Adams at 989-835-4193. 

https://www.sai-national.org/


SHERIFF SCOTT STEPHENSON SAYSé 
Avoid a car-deer crash this fall 
 
1. Heed posted warning signs for deer habitat 
2. Drive at a safe speed 
3. Drive defensively and be prepared to take evasive 

action 
4. Drive so you are able to stop within the space of 

your headlights  
5. Observe your surroundings and scan the road for 

wildlife 
6. Be especially alert at sunset and sunrise 
7. Use your high beams at night when possible 
8. Slow down when other cars are driving erratically 
9. Be alert even when you approach a town or city 
10. If you suddenly have a deer in front of your car, brake firmly without swerving or leaving your lane 
 

 
As seen on Facebook recentlyé.    
 

Mich. House Committee Approves Mosquito Abatement Bill  

LANSING, Mich. (AP)  (9/20/2017) - Communities hoping to fight 
back against the onslaught of mosquitoes got some help in the MI House 
of Representatives on Wednesday. Moreé 

 

 

 

 

SINGLE  ISSUE FOR MIDLAND COUNTY 
VOTERS IN NOVEMBER  
 
Midland County voters face one issue this fall - an important 
one for voters living in the Meridian School district. 
 
The school bond proposal on the November ballot reads:  
òShall Meridian Public Schools, Midland County, Michigan, 
borrow the sum of not to exceed Twenty Million Three 

Hundred Thirty Thousand Dollars ($20,330,000) and issue its general obligation unlimited tax bonds therefor, for 
the purpose of: erecting, furnishing, and equipping new school facilities; erecting, furnishing, and equipping 
additions to and remodeling, furnishing and refurnishing, and equipping and re-equipping existing school facilities; 
acquiring and installing instructional technology in school facilities; purchasing school buses; and erecting, 
furnishing, equipping, developing, and improving playgrounds, athletic fields and facilities, and sites?ó 
  
For more information, visit the League of Women Votersõ local website.  
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http://www.abc12.com/content/news/Michigan-House-committee-approves-mosquito-abatement-bill-446146223.html
http://www.lwv-midland.org/Getinvolved.html#VOTE


 

 

In the Community  

 
DAHLIA HILL MARKS 25 YEARS IN 
COMMUNITY   
 
Nonprofit organization Dahlia Hill celebrated the 
25th anniversary of the flower hill last month with 
its annual Autumn Equinox. The event also 
recognized founder Charles Breed who first 
planted the flower tubers on the hill in Midland in 
1992. 

 
Today, Dahlia Hill has 300 varieties and nearly 3,000 show-
quality plants in raised planters along the terraced hill. The 
public garden also features four cast aluminum sculptures by 
Breed, depicting the four seasons of life. The flowers, 
maintained each year by Dahlia Hill Society volunteers, begin 
blooming in July and peak in September. 
 
Dahlia Hill is located at 2809 Orchard Drive across from 
Emerson Park. 
 
 
 
 

 
 
FLU CLINICS AVAILABLE AT HEALTH 
DEPARTMENT  
 
Remaining dates for the 2017/2018 Tuesday flu clinics are: 
Å 10/10/17 - 1:00 - 6:00  
Å 10/24/17 - 1:00 - 5:00 
Å 11/07/17 - 1:00 - 6:00 
Å 11/21/17 - 1:00 - 5:00 
 
All clinics will be held in the Board of Commissioners Room on the 
first floor of the Midland County Services Building at 220 W. 

Ellsworth. The health department can vaccinate anyone 6 months of age and older.  
 
Per CDC recommendations, there will be no Nasal Flu (Flumist) available this year. 
 
For more details on costs and insurance considerations, visit the website.     
   

http://www.dahliahill.org/
https://co.midland.mi.us/HealthDepartment/FluClinics.aspx


 

MIDLAND COUNTY COURTHOUSE ADDITION AND RENOVATION  UPDATE 
 

 

September  2017  

(clockwise from top left)                    
 
Å  Finish stone is nearly complete at the new Main St. entrance 
Å  District Court is waiting for fire sprinkler installation, along with new ceilings and carpeting 
Å  Structural steel is in place, waiting for roof  decking and clay tiles 
Å  Years of  network cabling upgrades are being removed for a complete rewire using Cat6 ethernet wiring 
 




